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Message from the Chief Principal, Dr. Maggie K-OONG, BBS, Jp
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hg to an end, as we experienced unprecedented school suspension situations
with periods where teachers and students stayed home for ZOOM online classes. Thankfully, our teachers have accumulated lots of

experience teaching online these past few years, and along with +heir professional skills, i allows students +o continue their learning

on Zoom at home. With the resumption of face-to-face classes, children can once again learn to build their communication skills
through interactions, and develop their expression and comprehension skills.

| would like to take +his opportunity to thank everyone from the Victoria Community. My heartfelt gratitude to the school
management team for their leadership, the teachers for their selflessness, the students for their dedication +o learning, and to our

parents for their cooperation and support. With all wour unconditional support, we were able o make i through this challenging year.
We continue to keep our lifelong learning spirit and positive learning attitude.

Our school has always been adamant about building +he parent-school relationship, and we are grateful for the trust and support from
our parents. Your help in promoting educational activities has made school life more enjoyable for our children. Although many
activities were held online, # did not affect the enthusiasm and active participation of parents and students. This year, we co-organized
several activities with the PTA, including: 1. Parent-Child Workshops - "Easter Scratch)r Coding Online Workshop®; "Mother’s Day
Online Bath Bomb Making Workshop®; "Mood Tracker ¢ About Me Page Online Workshop,” and “Chocolate Making Workshop® at VSA.
Z. Parent-Child Excursions - Welcoming Outing at Wiseland Adventure® for PN; *Fall Outing at Holiday Farm® for K1, and “Adventure
at Tree Top Cottage® for k2/k3. 3 A series of "CB Got Talent* and "Story-Telling Reading Activity” for children 4o showcase their
talents. 4. Parent Education Seminars - “Children’s Gonstructive Creativity” seminar and “Parent Sharing Session for Primary One
Interview® online webinar; and 5. Teacher’s Appreciation Day" celebration and Playright Fun Flag Day 2021 (Hong ¥ong Island)* for
children to cultivate +heir virtues. At the same time, we also invited parent volunteers to join the children at school during Special
Activity Days, such as “Christmas Gathering®, "People in Our Community* and “Tropical Party”. | would lik-e +o thank- all the PT A board
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Message from the PTA Chairperson, Mrs. Jelinda CHAPMAN
Mother of Michael Gonnor CHAPMAN K3APM & Mya Gharlotte GHAPMAN PNAIPM

what a year i has beenl To start off, | was elected
as Chairperson of the PTA after serving 3 years as
Executive Committee member (ExCom), followed by 4
years as Vice Chairperson. | suppose having 4 children
- Megan and Maddy are in U4 and Y2 at Victoria
Shanghai Academy (VSA) - and being here long
enough does get you there eventuallyl Joking aside,
i has been an absolute honour, and | thank all
ExComs, both teachers and parents, for not only
entrusting me with this role, but for providing their
unwavering support and cooperation that together we
were able +o organise a fotal of 26 PTA events in
this academic year, despite having spent almost 4
months doing online schooling via Zoom. Kudos to
the teaml Also a BIG thank you to Ms. Ting,
Dr. Koong, Principal Lee, Principal Xiao, all Head
Teachers and Assistant Head Teachers, Ms. Garoline
Sun, our PTA admin staff member, as well as the ;
whole +eam at Causeway Bay Victoria for the strong W
partnership between the PTA and the school, without g
which all of these 26 events would not have happened
at alll

| hope you enjoy reading all about the 26 events in this newsletter. Special thanks fo Dr. Koong and all parent ExComs who
contributed o the newsletter, thank you for your write-ups and photos. In the future, we would love for parents who Jjoined our
events fo share their write-ups and photos +oo. These will be published on our PTA webpage soon after the event for the rest of
the academic year, as well as printed on the newsletter at the end of the year (ike this one. More details to comel Special mention
to the newsletter team for their hard work, time and dedication, spending many days and nights throughout the year, managing

our PTA webpage, making sure that write-ups and photos are posted soon after every event, and at the end of the year, compiling
all $hese into a hewsletter. Thank you so much!

We kicked off the year with our annual “Teacher Appreciation Day’ celebration, 2 charity collaborations with Playright and the
necessary PTA meetings. The plan to have an outing for all grades had materialised only for PN and K1 to Wiseland and Holiday
Farm respectively, while ¥2 and £3’s outing +o Treetop had to be postponed to July 2022 due to the fifth wave of GOVID-1.
Our last physical event before the fifth covid wave began was the Christmas Special Activity Day. Over 90 parent volunteers
participated in this event. We sang Christmas carols and played games with the children. Similarly for the other two Special Activity
Days in May and June that the PTA organised, namely *People in Our Community” and “Tropical Party’, parent volunteers were
invited o join in the fun. We hope %o have more of such opportunities for parents to participate as parent volunteers in the next

school year, so do keep an eye out for our PTA circulars!

Due to the pandemic and suspension of face-to-face school, numerous online activities and parent-child workshops were held
throughout the year. There are indeed +00 many to mention here, so please refer to the content page of this newsletter to see
the extent. We hope that despite being “huck” at home, these online events were able +o provide opportunities for parents and
children +o bond while doing something Hhat was not only fun but educational. In particular, ‘GB Got Talent®, which showcased our
children’s talents in Art, Music, Cuttural Sharing, and Body Movement, received hundreds of entries across all grades, giving the
judges a hard time deciding the winner for each grade and category. To us, everyone is a winner|

Our final event before the summer break was our “Chocolate Making workshop" held at the Food Technology Room at VSA. The
room is essentially a huge kitchen that is professionally equipped with everything you need to cook and bake, from all sorts of
utensils and kitchenware fo ovens and stoves! We are grateful to Dr. K-oong for always welcoming the PTA to utilise this space.
Parents and children always have a lot of fun in this kitchen. Having a workshop here also provides a chance for everyone to have
a glimpse of the school and its facilities. Tickets fo workshops here always sell out within minutes! We will endeavour +o hold more

events in VSA in the near future!

Last but not least, on behalf of all ExComs, | would like %o +hank all the parents who have supported and participated in our PTA
events this past year, especially our parent volunteers. The Special Activity Days, “P{ Interview Parent Sharing Webinar”, and *¥-3
Graduation Album” especially, required time, effort and commitment from our parent volunteers. In fact, the success of all our
events would not have been possible without the support of our parents. We cannot thank you all enoughl We sincerely hope that
you have enjoued the events of this past year, and we look forward to seeing you in our future events!




N
Teacher Appreciation Day
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the PTA prepares gift L ' e
, flowers and
, Principals, and T and snacks,

place in the early aftern pals, and Head Teachers, to administ the teachers, but all staff
:lgf::;efaoosjs-‘¥:e3k+°P organiser for a?log::fwoif p:ﬁu"lﬁ" Zholu, dbe“d“ the usujf'f“,if?,f?ﬁ s:‘Zfo ar: ap"%ahs' This Meaar’s

. There were many beaut - hildren helped to distribut s, the PTA had pr
to all parents for encouraging qol:ar ct:uh:::\ ?h:hk You® cards plastered on +heud:o:rz Qfﬁ by going from class +o cmf ;:ax‘r;i
0 bring in a card for their teachers) was'; h:::v(: Ofda” the classrooms. Thank you

and meaningful day for ever

yone!

Sri.h\)elmda CHAPMAN
other
of Michael Gonnor CHAPMAN K3A9PM & Mya Charlotte CHAPMAN PN
ATPM

Salute to Our Beloved Teachers 2021 September 2021

Chief Coordinators: Mrs. Michelle GHENG & Mrs. Fanny LEE
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we participated in the *Salute to Our Beloved

appreciation to our wonderful eachers. During the campaign, parents and children submi
demonstrate how much they appreciated their teachers. Out of the 7% artvork pieces we received fr
Victoria PTA selected artwork pieces by James Lucas Ng (KIASAM) and Ellie Tang (PNAIAM) 4o represent
competition in January 2022. Thank you to all the parents and children who actively participated in this meaningful event!

During the month of September 2021,

Mrs. Fanny LEE
Mother of Natalie LEE K2AZAMPM
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Teachers" campaign +o show respect and
Hed artwork to showcase their talents o
om PN +o K3, Causeway Bay
our school in an inter-school
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Welcoming Outing at Wiseland Adventure - PN 6 November 2021
Chief Coordinators: Mrs. Michelle CHENG & Mrs. Fanny LEE

e

T

On 6 November 2021, the PTA hosted a welcoming outing at Wiseland Adventure in Kam Tin. This is our first-ever PN
welcoming event at Causeway Bay Victoria indergarten, with over 400 participants turning up on 4 gorgeous dayl To
start off, class teachers held ice-breaker games using rainbow parachutes. It was delightful to see both children and
grown-ups vigorously wave the parachute up and down at the gamel To kick it up a notch, children took part in a number
of gross-motor activities, like stlt walking, junior golf, and a maze challenge called “The Lost Gityl”. In addition, they
also spent some quiet time at DIY work-shops— paper fan, windmill, sand bottle, and many more. At the end, our mission
was accomplished. Families had a wonderful opportunity to mingle with one another and connect with school staff outside
of classrooms!

Mrs. Michelle CHENG
Mother of Kyle CHENG K-3AIAMPM
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Fall Outing at Holiday Farm - k1 13 November 2021
Chief Goordinators: Mrs. Michelle GHENG & Mrs. Vicky HO

£

On 13 November 2021, +he PTA hosted an outing at Holiday Farm in Sheun
participants joining us on a beautiful day, with teachers leading entertaining
stay, children took turns 4o attend DIY Workshops: bread making and wind &
activities that combined farming experience with playground fun.” Animal fe r
latter half, Dr. Koong made a surprise vist and brought each child 4 plastic foam airplane +o tnjoy on the lawn! Families truly \
treasured the opportunity to socialize with Dr. ¥oong outside of school. At the end, children were pleasantly surprised by +he \
—

appearance of friendly goats bidding farewell +o them at the gatel

Mrs. Michelle CHENG
Mother of Kyle CHENG K-3AIAMPM
\ 5
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Adventure at Tree Top Cottage - K2/¥3 4 July 2022
Chief Coordinators: Mrs. Michelle GHENG & Mrs. Alice UIP

At the beginning of the school year, the PTA hosted 4wo outings— Wiseland Adventure and Holiday Farm— for our PN and K1
children, respectively. We were delighted o virap up this challenging yet memorable school year with a long overdue outing for our
K2 and K3 children on 4 July 20221 The destination was our beloved Tree Top Cottage located at Lam Tsuen Tai Po. We were
grateful that the day had turned out to be gorgeous amid the highly unpredictable summer weather, allowing children to enjoy the
fun-filled activities that we had lined up for them. Many children managed to step out of their comfort zone and complete
absolutely demanding activities, like treehouse adventure, jungle wall climbing, and jungle zipline. Towards the end of the outing,
Dr. Koong surprised everyone with her presencel In particular, children were super excited when they were gifted two fun
Yous — antistress squishy soft ball and pop tube sensory toy!

Mrs. Michelle CHENG
Mother of Kyle CHENG K-3AIAMPM

-
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December Special Activity Day— Christmas Gathering 17 December 2021
Chief Goordinators: Mrs. Fanny LEE, Mrs. Vicky HO & Mrs. Alice yIp
Special Thanks: Mrs. Katie GA

»

After 2 years of lving alongside the pandemic,
Committee in running the Special Activity Day

and Snowman, children and adults all had a wonde
volunteers who supported +his event|

Mrs. Alice Y|P
Mother of Reina YIp K2ZA5AM
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May Special Activity Day— People in Our Community 27 May 2022

Chief Coordinators: Mrs. Vicky HO, Mrs. Mary MA & Mrs. Renee UAM

Every year during People in Our Community Special Activity Day, our school is filled with little firefighters, doctors, pilots,
princesses, chefs etc. proudly wearing the outfits of their future careers, reflecting the wide range of important jobs in our
community.

This year, we are extremely grateful 26 parent volunteers ook time out of their busy day to introduce our children to many
different professions, spanning across corporates, goods & service providers, professionals, entertainment and charity. Each
volunteer is assigned +o one classroom which gives them ample ime to interact with our children. Using interactive methods such
as show & tell, videos, role plays, hands-on activities and group discussions, parent volunteers brought these careers alive in our
classrooms.

Thanks to our volunteers, our children were very intrigued and actively participated throughout the demonstrations. it was
wonderful +o discover various interesting occupations among our parents and bring them into our classrooms!

Mrs. Vicky HO
Mother of Lauren HO K2ASAM
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June Special Activity Day - Tropical Party 24 June 2022
Chief Goordinators: Mrs. Joyce GHAU, Mrs. vy GHIU, Mrs. Jenny FREEMAN, Mrs. Vicky HO,
Mrs. Catherine LAM, Mrs. Jacqueline LIU & Mrs. Alice ulp

SN

As the school year draws +o 4 close, the school and +he PTA hosted a June “Tropical Party’ Special Activity Day event.
We are incredibly grateful for +he 22 parent volunteers who came out +o facilitate fun water games for the children.
Children dressed in tropical-themed waterproof outfits and enjoyed the sunny weather. The children got +o walk through
a rainbow sprinkler with umbrellas or raincoats, tested their aiming sk.ills by shooting water at targets, tossed water
balloons into buckets, spray painted wall art, hunted for toy treasures in ice blocks, fished magnetic sea creatures in
ponds, and traversed across obstacle course with floaties. Overall, the children had 4 really great time and so did +he
school staff and parent volunteers - what a special memorable way to end the school year!

Mrs. Joyce CHAU
Mother of Luke CHAU KIAIPM
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Playright Fun Flag Day 2021 2 QOctober 202 v

Chief Coordinator: Mrs. Michelle CHENG o
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Time flies] 1 had been three years since our children last participated in a physical flag selling activity. On the 2nd October
2021, we were delighted fo see over 200 £amilies from Causeway Bay Victoria Kindergarten join as volunteers in the Playright
Fun Flag Day 20211 What made this year’s event so special? Playright Jjointly held an opening ceremony plus a mini carnival
with Arts Plus and Causeway Bay Victoria Kindergarten PTA to formally Lick off the event! Through passionate speech and
well-designed games, all participants acquired a better anderstanding of Playright’s mission, that is, 4o increase public
awareness of the value of play for children with different background in Hong K-ong. As always, our children were enthusiastic
about seeking donations from friends and strangers alike. They truly demonstrated two of the 1B learner profiles — caring

and communicators — through their charitable action!

Mrs. Michelle GHENG
Mother of Kyle CHENG K3AIAMPM

Evidence-based
Chief Coordinat Parenting and Ghildren’s Mental Health Webi
hators: Mrs. Joyce CHAU & Mrs. Michelle GHENG " Rz Shber 20
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“‘Evidence-based
o ed Parentin
0 founded the Hong Kong Paediatrics and Child i

a Developmental Paediatrician [RSSIIMDIIN(E

webinar, Dr.
r. Lam highly recommended a book called Neurology Centre. During the RES“-'ENCE
IN-CHII:DREN

and Teens® by Kennet “Buil

Committee oano:sy;nScpl:\opoi (G;Lnsbura, Subsequently, we 3;:3 r;;\sé“;::;l mfoh‘(dren
0

of the book 4o participating par’i‘i,?l_‘“‘ to purchase and distribute over 95°'ZLJ.'2§ AND TEENS
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Building resilience

Mrs. Joyce CHAU
Mother of Luke CHAU KIAIPM
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Charity Collaborati i
on: Playright, Garti
Chief Coordinator: Mrs. Jelinda CHAPMAN PRI IR Sae, 1l December 2021
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Together as a joint collaborati

' on with P

gzﬂzjrsqn of Playright) initiated a Chi?:;r‘ng::

honcd r;me’rq-ﬂve gift boxes for children in H

< i - Overall, everyone had fun prepari
ayright for generously donating all +he F:Nov'::ﬁ:

Children's Play Association
charity event in which +wev’\
ong ¥ong. Unfortunately d
the presents and felt grate
rful toys and gift boxes ben

+(':a;:r):e;egn?l CBVEIN PTA, Dr. Victor V-;ong (Co-Vice

e ple jame out to Causeway Bay Victoria and

ful for +heP2:pzni:;‘ jrrheJrnumber of volunteers had +o
: ity to

Mrs. Joyce CHAU efiting children in Honl; Lo:;r.ve' Heartfelt thanks +o

Mother of Luke CHAU KIAIPM

Chinese New Uear Parent-Child Activities 28 January 2022

Chief Goordinators: Mrs. Joyce CHAU, Mrs. Jenny FREEMAN & Mrs. Jacqueline LIA

. ™ g . 4 g y ! > : —d —
This year’s Chinese New Uear celebrations took place during the pandemic and our school had 4o switch to zoom-mode. Although we
were not able to send our kids fo school, there were three activities that the PTA shared with parents which hopefully brought
happiness and unforgettable moments fo every £amily during the school holiday.

who is one of our PTA Executive Gommittee Members

Did you and vour kids enjoy our video *Parent-Child CNU Dance” by Jacqueline, L

as wiell as professional dancer and teacher? Did you try the recipes from the “Smart 321 Lunchbox Challenge” book let, endorsed by -~

another PTA mother Flavia who is the head of Dietician from Sanatorium Hospital? As part of the ONU's celebration, families were

also able o enjoy a video on how to make “Little Mandarin Orange Shaped® Tang Uuan.

Mrs. Jenny FREEMAN B
=~
S~

Mother of lsabella FREEMAN PNATPM

———
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Easter ScratchJr Goding Parent-Child Online Work-shop
s: Mrs. Fiona AU UEUNG, Mrs. Diana FOK & Mrs. Renee UAM

a April 2022

Chief Goordinator

The PTA organised an Easter online coding work-shop for our K1 to k3 students. This was our first-ever zoom workshopl We were
delighted o have invited tnstructors from The Genius Workshop o start off our coding journey! To beain, the children were to
design their own digital Easter €gg using Scratcndr. All the children were very engaged and got very creative with their designs.
Then they started to make movements and simple animations on their chosen objects (including their Easter eggs)). At the end,
the children successfully created their very first Easter themed game using coding. Everyone was extremely excited playing their

newly created gamel W was such a spectacular and fun workshop!

Mrs. Renee UAM
Mother of Jonas UAM PNASAM
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Mood Tracker & About Me Page Parent-Child Online Work-shop 1-12 June 2022
Chief Goordinators: Mrs. Jelinda CHAPMAN, Mrs. Jacqueline LIL & Mrs. Mary MA

The PTA arranged a “Mood Tracker & About Me’
Workshop in June for parents and children. Children
decorated their cover journals by using magical
markers, pens and crayons directed by the Visual
Arts teacher.  Parents and children worked
together to create the ‘Abowt Me’ and Mood
Tracker pages. Parents asked their child questions
covering topics such as likes and dislikes, favorite
food, drinks, colours, sports, goals ... etc.

The Art teacher then ask-ed the children to express 4 o f‘ﬂﬂ' ?:] |

their feelings by using drawings, different colors, aea |
speech bubbles etc. There were four Zoom sessions 4 %@ A
in otal over the weekend and all the children were B

very engaged. It was also a great way to introduce
journal writing to the children and for parents to
understand their child’s thoughts, emotions, and
feelings better.

My children George Ma and Anne Ma had a great
time and created a cover journal on their own.
What a great experience!

Mrs. Mary MA
Mother of George MA Chun Hung K-2AIAMPM ¢
Anne MA Tsz Unet PNAIAM




29 June 2022 '

Chocolate Making Workshop at VSA
Chief Coordinators: Mrs. Jelinda CHAPMAN, Mrs. Joyce CHAU, Mrs. vy CHIU, Mrs. Catherine LAM & Mrs. Mary MA v

’ -] man T N .“.._%“A‘,Q‘\E‘ 53 :

The PTA was delighted to organise owr first-ever chocolate-mak-ing work-shop for PN-K3 students at the VSA Food Technology

Room on 29 June 202%. H was hosted by me (Catherine), one of the PTA ExCom Members. Thanks to all the parents’
kly filled up tn 20 minutes.

v enthusiastic support, spaces for Hhe 4vo sessions with 20 seats each were quic
stomised Victoria aprons, all participants were ready fo create their own chocolates. | started the workshop
itferent coloured layers and patterns.

After wearing the cu
' with a live demonstration. The kids were excited o design heir chocolates by creating d
h. Everyone had lots of fun +hroughout

In he first session, we were surprised to have Dr. Koong come by briefly o cheer us o
[dn* wait to taste his handmade chocolates and share them with others when he got home.

e
=

the workshop. My son cow

Mrs. Catherine LAM
Mother of Ocean LAM KIAZAM & Forest LAM PNAJAM
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The 57th Graduation Album
June 2022

Chief Coordinators: Mrs. Mic

: Mrs. Michell
gibum +D es‘%herz Mrs. Natalie TLSE%;%NG SaliraFlogerce AN

pporting Excom (Album Design): Mrs. Di

g‘lﬂm‘o Goordinators: Mrs. Jelinda CHAPHA:)ng ;?V- vu G
L;;(s‘ f&gﬁsen’rahves; s. vy GHIU
VJAZAMPM_— l:;: Fé;m HU, Mrs. Flavia LAM & Mrs. Minnie TANG
L3ASPM— My IZS.b ristine £0, Mrs. Vivian LAl & Mrs. Vivien LI
Eaan— s. Rebecca LAl Mrs. Angela LAU & Mrs. Amanda WON
Secretaries: M rs. Gory LO, Mrs. Lily NG & Mrs. Frances TSE 5
oo Sourcw'\g-rar“'r;\ tG (Chinese) & Mrs. Elisa SKILTON (English)

: A s. Miki AU-YEUNG, Mrs. Lido GHEUNG, Mrs. Steph
Proof-Reading: Mr Soowy Ul & Mrs. Jenny UU - Stephanie CHIU, Mrs. Jaz LAM,

-Keading: Mrs. Jane GOOTE & Mrs. Chelsea HE

i has albways been the tradition f
or OB Victoria to publish
previous two years, this year’s Graduati a memorable graduation album as 4 keepsake £
Album Organising Committee was fonnoe'; ?h:’l ::\Ssdw:fplekd against insurmountable challenges posed by +:\; %:’I;[-ol:ed L:e force il e
our team stayed hopeful that face-to-face class coul the fifth wave of the pandemic in Hong Kong. Despite vork e, The dith Gravalin
ss could resume after the Easter holiday in accordance with +hep+0nelmre o N*:e: TN LIV,
envisioned by the govemment.

With this key assumption in mind
, our album designer created a cove
The Story of Mulan 2022, which de ¢d a cover that resonates well with the theme
7] Of ) )
picts a number of important virtues in Chinese culture. S this :Mr s Pr:mdu;*es performance, namely,
’ the resumption of school, our +eam
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arvanged a professional photoshoot on May 112 in accordance with plans to help capture the joyous moments of graduates i school. To enrich the
content of the album, we again iwited graduates to write a short piece 4o showcase their academic achievement on top of displaying therr school uniform
photos from PN to ¥2 and other daily life photos. The topic for this wear was about graduates’ dreams and/or future plans when they grow up- i was
+ruly hearfening o see so much trought and effort put into this wonderful piece of work|

| vould like o take this opportuntty o show our deepest gratttude to our devoted principals, head teachers, K2 teachers, and supporting staff. With a
yumber of famiies not being i fown during the fifth wave of the pandemic, our team would not have been able +o complete this project without their
help Hhroughout the photo collection process. In addion, | would e +o highlight the tremendous efforts $hat our class representatives and gft sourcing
team put info Hhis praject. In spite of all 4he constramts, they strived therr best fo complete fhe tasks required at different stages. Last but not least,
| vould like to thank. k-3 parents for hewr sincere support and donations for the J7th Graduation Albuml

I his newsletter, we are showcasing here some of the pictures and wrtte-ups that have been included i the Graduation Album. We hope our ¥-3 graduates
enjoy going throudh this album, which serves as a recollection of their fond memories and a reminder to strive for excellence even at +imes of difficulties
and uncertamties. Congratulations ¥-3 graduates, and best vishes to $heir primary school journey dnead!

Mrs. Michelle CHENG
Mother of Kufe CHENG K3AAMPM

CAUSIWEY DAY VIETCAZA (4 © (N IEAKATIONAL KDMERGARTSN
l.!ii’ll‘:rlrn'llﬂ!!bhl
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0B Got Talent September 2021 +o May 2022
Chief Coordinators: Mrs. Vicky HO & Mrs. Fanny LEE

We know the students of Causeway Bay Victoria are talented, but HOW falented? Through a series of four competitions in art, music, culture, movement, we fearned
the dversthy and creativity of our students’ talents. From September to May, our students submitted their work- online for the four competttions based on their
interests. Our panel of judges selected a winner for each grade, and Principal Lee and Principal Xiao jointly presented the winners a trophy and avard at school. All
participants receved a certificate of participation.

We have received over 270 submissions with interesting interpretations of each theme. For Show and Tell: Art, entries included body painting, sculptures, painting, flip
art, story books, still pieces, and architectural projects. Qur Yalented student body sang and played different inshruments such as violin, cello, piano, harp, and drums
for Musical Talent: Voices and Instruments. When invited o show us Around the World: Cultural Snaring, students introduced different foods, presented thewr
hometowns, performed lion dance, traditional music, and poems.

For Body Movement: Let’s Get Moving, our PTA Executive Committee Member Jacqueline Zhang, a professional Chinese cuttural dancer, +aught our students a Chinese
cultural dance. Our students learned quick-ly and performed the dance very well.

Congratulations o ouwr winners:
Grade Show and Tell: Art VOW"‘:A“‘MM oI s»\md: Eeokd;' Get Moving
PN | Jared Paulson Chung (PNAZpm) Carlyn Tse (PNAZpm) Lee Damien Kin Un (PNAZam) Carlyn Tse (PNAZpm)
K Antonia Lat (K1A%am) Ohi Catherine Uoman (K1Apm) Unen Arianne Uee Wo (K1AZam) Ng Uee K (K1AIpm)
k2 | Summer Xinwun Wang (K2A%pm) | Wong Huu Nam, Felicty (K-2A3am) Chen Tung Uan (K2Alampm) Kong Dexin (K-2Alampmm)
k3 Ridiey Chi Ua Lo (K-3A%pm) Hu, Aiden Uian (3Alampm) Tang Chenhan (K3Alimpm) Un Uat Nam (£3AZampm) |

We were all blown aviay by our student’s capabiltties and we look- forvard to discovering more talents in the future!

Mrs. Vick-y HO
Mother of Lauren HO K-2A5AM

| g ns®imel
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Story-Telling Reading Activity May 2022
Chief Coordinators: Mrs. Fiona AU UEUNG, Mrs. Joyce CHAU, Mrs. vy GHIU, Mrs. Jenny FREEMAN,
Mrs. Catherine LAM & Mrs. Mary MA

Every child has a story +o el Stortes allow our children to broaden ther imagination, their ability fo visualize and more importantly tt's a great inspiration
for a ifelong reading habit. The PTA organised a story-telling activtty where children across all grades can read/retell/re-enact a story through rofe play
of a book. of Hhelr choice in Hheir own way independently, or they can choose to read the book- with their parents/guardians/friends/siblings. The children’s
story-telling videos and photos were uploaded to the padiet webstte for all of Hheir school friends +o enjoy. It s delightful o see how involved the chidren
were witth the story-telling activity and we recenved over 100 video submissions across all grades. The children also enjoyed watching their classmates read
their favourthe stories] Thanks +o all the parents’ support with filming the children’s story-telling videos, as tt wouldn't have been such a great success without

their support and help on this activity.

Mrs. Fiona AU UEUNG
Mother of Alexis AU UEUNG KZAZAMPM ¢ Parker Lucas AU YEUNG PNAIAM
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Fifth Annual General Meeting for CBVELIN PTA and 26 QOctober 2021
Seminar on “Children’s Constructive Creativity®
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Chief Coordinators: Mrs. Jelinda GHAPMAN, Mrs. Fanny LEE & Mrs. Alice YIP
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Mrs. Fanny LEE

Mother of Natalie LEE K2A2AMPM
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1st Executive Committee Meeting 2021/2022 22 November 2021
Chief Coordinators: Mrs. Fiona AU UEUNG & Mrs. Jelinda CHAPMAN

'S
5

The 1st Executive Committee Meeting of 2021/22 was held on 22nd November 2021, and all members were excited to go through
the schedule of activities for the coming year. With all teacher and parent members present, we commenced by Introducing the
PTA to the newly elected committee members followed by announcing the results from the vote for the different office bearers

for the academic year.

tee members, a lot of fun and interesting events have been

With the contribution from both the experienced and new commt
nd we concluded the meeting with a celebration for Dr. Maggie

scheduled for the year ahead. We had a very productive meeting, a
K-oong’s upcoming birthday.

We then had dinner together at Elementary after the meeting and # was a great opportunity for all of us to get to know each

other better.

D G VRS

Mrs. Fiona AU YUEUNG
Mother of Alexis AU UEUNG L2AZAMPM & Parker Lucas AU UEUNG PNAIAM

nd Executive Committee Meeting 2021/2022

Chief Goordinators: Mrs. Joyce CHAU, Mrs. Vicky HO & Mrs. Alice YIp SliayiiOze

2

On May 27th, we held our 2 :

; nd Executive G
r(’rh in-person and zoom attendance. T“Ch;'sn:’l&'fet il
; he 3/F Hall after school hours +o review

for 2021/2022 in hubrid £
0
nd parents executive committee meqmbcrs mrcT‘::

our finances, sh
ear, a , Share activit
Y nd plan for upcoming year-end and as well as fall activities s thechou

H’s been a busy year for the PT.
A: we or
plan to finish the school ye
P host online eve i
[, resumed, we wer

ganized 16 events and activities by the end of May and

ents. When school closed

; closed during 5th

: :"a:\xi |+P:dref‘n+—ih‘u workshops for our members. Nogw +ha\:a\:|:'- N;Z““d o
or the lineup of activities we will coordinate for Junep:nd r:)us(:IOO(

N Mrs. Vicky HO
L Mother of Lauren HO K-2A3AM
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PTA Executive Committee Members 2021/2022 ps
*EHEPCRSEBAE 20212022 ) )

Chairperson B
Mrs. Jelinda CHAPMAN

|

N Vice-Chatrperson 8| 3 &

’ ]

B2 2 EARRB I

Vice-Chairperson §| 2 Vice-Chairperson §| 2
. = Mrs. Michelle CHENG Mrs. Diana FOK Mrs. Fanny LEE '
‘¢ 0 BREAKYT T EERBY L AWM ST+
K2 , | - i
Y @ @ y
\——/ Secretary i# £ Treasurer3) & Secretary ¢ £
Mrs. Joyce CHAU Mrs. Alice UIP Mrs. Vicky HO “
RARZR 4+ ER8BT T FIEE®YT+
|
Parent Committee Members ¥ & % B € 5% B i
Mrs. Fiona AU YEUNG Mrs. Jenny FREEMAN Mrs. Jacqueline LI Mrs. Renee UAM
X% & v+ nBAEEY L Blok vk v + TRFE4+
Mrs. vy GHIU Mrs. Catherine LAM Mrs. Mary MA
HMEzRE T+ ERMHT+ EnBpmyt
Ex-Officio Consultant & #X B pY Ex-Officio President & %X € &
School Supervisor Christina TING, GBS JP Chief Principal Dr. Maggie LOONG, BBS JP
RET&#H%4T+ 6BSIP BREWLEHLEL BBS IP
Vice-Chairperson 8| 2 & Treasurer 3] &
Ms. Sabrina LEE, Principal Ms. Millian SZE, Head of Business Administration and Admissions
REF %% 010 NERBENEBEERAR M
Secretary #* & Company Secretary 4 3] j+ £
Ms. XIAO Fang, Go-Principal Fankent Secretaries Limited
BeR&HEF
Honorary Chairperson % B € & Honorary Legal Advisor & #5% 2 BAR  Honorary Auditor & %% S
Mrs. Chiane Mandy CHUNG Mr. Alfred LAM BBS JP Mr. Edwin CHIU
BRI v+ HE S %% BBS UP MR % %
/
Teacher Committee Members 3 EF % B € 7% B /
Ms. Gandy AU, Head-Teacher Ms. Ann FUNG, Head-Teacher Ms. Charlotte GHONG, PUP Goordinator \
FMREEBRENA CBIRB IR E SR .
Ms. Sugar LI, Assistant Head-Teacher Ms. Alice TSANG, Assistant Head-Teacher Q

B2 28 RL I

. pv—
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Upcoming Events in 2022

2022 TR E

August A A Kids’ Dental Health Webinar
RnEFEROBRALELBE

August A A New Parents’ Orientation

ER €

September #LA  Teacher Appreciation Day
B E7 B

September JUA Seminar on Primary Application
Hh—#E

October + A The 6th Annual General Meeting
EABEERGEAINFER

Fall KA School Trip (tbe)
gRpa (FE)

PTA Objectives

€ FE

To facilitate a better parent -school collaboration for effective learning.
REBELIRAME  BEHEHLK

To assist in coordinating and promoting extracurricular activities.

BEHBRAERBRERINZY

To strengthen the relationship between parents and feachers .

s 7 BB Z Ml A B RE -

Address b : 9/F, 32 Hing Fat St, Causeway Bay, Hong ¥-ong
ARG B A 2R OR
Telephone B 3% : 2137 0616
Email % #H - cbvkph@cbmhrla.edu.hk
For more information and membership

Website 4k - h++ps=lIwww.cbv1c+or|a.edu.h!r-/enlp’ul ey abian, please visi our PTA uebpage.
FEHFEEHREA v/ EH

Special thanks to the newsletter team AL R R FUS

Advisors K& Rl . Mrs. Vicky HO & Mrs. Fanny LEE
Coordinator K £ B A : Mrs. Joyce CHAU

Assistant Coordinator B 32 &% £ Mrs. Renee UAM

English Editor & IR 4k # : Mrs. Fiona AU UEUNG

Chinese Editor ¥ X AR th#d © Mrs. Jacqueline LIU

Creative Designer B1 X 3231 BF ° Mrs. Diana FOk m\)ﬁ




